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NSBHS SAC Minutes
Monday February 6, 2017
www.nsbhsac.weebly.com
Attendees: Arieti Nicole, Brady Ann, Chenoweth Karen, Chiampou Kathleen, Croak Deborah, Davenport Cherie, Ferner Stacy, Galaneau Grace, Hibel Tammy, Hopkins Eleeta Sue, Hubbard Jacqueline, Marsh Robin, Mcclary Brian Merrick Timothy, Mitchell Janet, Mosher Mary, Narbeth Chris, Norman Johna, Pandy Jessica, Perrotta Breonna, Perrotta Rhonda, Stach Jennifer, Williams Hugh, Shawn Lane(Guest)
Non-Attendees: Alonzo Deborah, HughesSamantha, McartneyMichelle, Meade D'ann, Mikos Tracey, Wassem Phil
1. Welcome – Mrs. Croak called the meeting to order at 6:02 and thanked everyone for attending.
2. Minutes – A motion was made and seconded, December SAC minutes were approved.
3. Old Business - None
4. Cudas Unhooked – Shawn Lane presented the Cudas Unhooked program to SAC.  Cudas Unhooked focuses on helping NSBHS Seniors graduate High School and provides additional support to students at NSBHS.  Cudas Unhooked provides at-risk seniors assistance with Senior Life activities (Yearbook, Prom, Celebrations), Mentoring, Personal Development guidance and for some, the Bridge House program that provides a drama free home environment that provides shelter and security.  Karen is the current house parent at the Bridge House.  She provides supervision and support at the home.  There is a Cudas Unhooked club on campus and an additional after school program at the Bridge House that provides support for NSBHS students.  To learn more about Cudas Unhooked, visit a monthly meeting, the 2nd Monday of each month at Coronado Methodist at 7:00.  
5. Principal’s Comments -  Mrs. Chenoweth shared the following information:
· Population remains the same since the beginning of the school year, 1870

· A lot of recognition on campus, Atlantic Center for the Arts had art on display from our students, the NSBHS Robotic Team was at Mainland, the Model UN will compete soon.  The 9th grade program has awarded our students that are working hard on campus.  We are affiliated with Food Brings Hope and are serving the community with this program.  Mr. Desko and Ms. Cox provide a classroom for these students to attend and create connections on campus.  The program also takes students off campus to attend cultural activities.

· Last week, we celebrated Literacy Week on campus, including “Caught Reading,” door decorating contests, and drawings for Kindles.
· Senior T-shirts were distributed and the panoramic photo was taken

· Winter formal was held on the last Saturday of January and was quite successful.

· HOSA competition

· Outstanding Senior ceremony last week to recognize our students

· A Creating Emotional Safety Night was presented by our Student Advocate, Ms. Packard to provide information and resources to families.

· CAPS spaghetti dinner and inductees visited NSB campus last week

· 8th grade parent meeting and a visit to the Middle School has already taken place to provide information to upcoming students

· Teacher of the Year Banquet celebration for Mrs. Croak

· ACT Boot camps have occurred on campus to assist those students needing the FSA ELA Grade 10 graduation requirement

· Mrs. Chenoweth met with Tony O. at the Chamber to brainstorm ideas of how to prepare students for industries after High School.  The only option is at the ATC near Daytona and is quite difficult to attend.  Mrs. Chenoweth has spoken with Mr. Russell regarding this issue and her desire to have these opportunities at the DSC campus across the street.  She is looking for industries to provide students an opportunity to experience careers at places such as Boston Whaler.
· District Initiatives: Technology Plan – this will bring in more laptop devices for students, we should be relieving about 60 more shortly.  We have about 800 devices on campus currently.  We have ample technology for use on campus.  The District will be purchasing a new platform for student information for the upcoming school year.  NSBHS will be receiving an upgraded security system.  The District is providing an upgraded DVR that will support additional cameras on campus.

· Uniforms:  The District will be receiving funds from the state to be utilized on uniforms.  Mrs. Chenoweth requested $5,000.00 from VCS to purchase additional uniforms.  The District said they will be adding white and grey to uniform colors throughout the district.  Grey will be an additional color for our campus.  Mrs. Chenoweth asked if an additional color should be used on our campus.  SAC agreed that the addition of grey is adequate.
6. Mid-Year SIP Review – Mrs. Chenoweth provided an update on the SIP Mid-Year review.  We are actively working on meeting the action steps of our SIP plan and are still working to implement the ELA and Math shifts.  This will be the focus of our next Professional Development day in February.  Administration meets quarterly with the leadership team, to monitor data and adjust programs according to the needs of all students on campus.  
7. Student Code of Conduct Feedback – the student Code of Conduct was provided for SAC members to review and a form was provided so that members could provide feedback.  Ms. Brady asked if parents/guardians are always contacted regarding discipline issues.  Mrs. Chenoweth said that contacting the parent should be happening, unless it is a minor infraction, and if there are any concerns to please contact the school directly.

8. Budget Update – The current SAC budget is $6,885.07.  Ms. Brady recommended reminding the NSBHS faculty that there are SAC funds available.
9. DAC Update – Ms. Ferner provided the February DAC update.  Graduation rates have increased across the district.  Mrs. Chenoweth will provide graduation rate data at the next SAC meeting.  There are 2 bills at the Legislature, one could increase total funding per student and the other ballot will adjust the Retention for 3rd grade students.  An additional bill will provide an Alternate Route to obtain a standard diploma for secondary students.  Dr. Hall presented Bullying information to the DAC committee and encouraged parents to be proactive with bullying concerns.  A focus group is being formed to discuss the new website that will be created for VCS, the upcoming meeting is Wednesday February 8, 2017 if interested.
10. SGA/Campus update – Breonna Perrotta presented the following information.  The last Pep Rally occurred on campus before the Winter formal.  The winter formal sold nearly 400 tickets.  Past for Pennies raised a little over $1,000.00.  Week of the Cuda is the week of March 6 -10.  Prom is April 7, 2017 at the Brannon Center in NSB.  SGA assisted with the CAPS dinner.  Nearly 700 people attended.  SGA states is upcoming.  Sports Marketing is volunteered at the Rolex 24 at Daytona.  Sports Marketing is also thinking about coordinating a student talent show.
11. Public Input/Concerns/Announcements- The Band on the Run 5K is on February 25.  Ms. Galarneau is concerned about the uniform policy and plans to provide input for the Student Code of Conduct.  She is concerned that 1st period teachers are not complying with the uniform policy.  Mrs. Chenoweth addressed the concern and communicated that there are many students on campus that come on to campus after 1st period.  She assured the SAC committee that we continue to address dress code on campus and will continue to do so on campus.  A question regarding painting on campus and how the school deals with students that have issues regarding breathing issues.  Mrs. Chenoweth assured the parent that most painting is happening in the afternoon/evening and if sensitivity issues arise, we will adjust accordingly.
The SAC Climate Survey is on our website and is available until February 28, 2017.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15
Next Meeting: Monday March 6, 2017
